DATE: 2nd June 2006

NAME: [Name Withheld]
ADDRESS: [Details removed]
Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex
Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am a 48 year old woman who has been in a 25 year relationship with my female partner, we have 2 children, a girl and a boy who both attend private school.  I have been employed in the education sector for 27 years.

I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.

I and my partner have experienced discrimination in the context of having to pay thousands of dollars to make each other power of attorney to ensure that all our properties and goods are left to each other upon our deaths.  We have also had to pay thousands of dollars in legal fees to gain equal custody of our children so that the non-biological mother enjoys almost equal status to perform even the most simplest of things such as signing documents for school functions, doctors appointments, access to hospital visitation is they were to become necessary etc
I have no interest in being "married" in the eyes of God, I have no wish to follow these outdated ritutals but I believe that all people have a right to be joined in the eyes of the law because it is the law that guides and protects us.  I want the basic right of all Australian citizens and that is to be seen as equal to all other people in the country we live in, including making my life with someone of the same sex and expecting all that we have gathered together is safe and we don't have to go to extra lengths to protect it and ourselves.


Yours sincerely

[Name Withheld]
